[image: image1.jpg]\2017 r&}/



[image: image2.png]


               


21 February 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,
At Heather we want all of our children in our school to develop a life-long love of reading. Our books are organised into a system that is similar to the National Reading Books Bands, where coloured bands provide a structure for a variety of fiction and non-fiction books across a range of publishers.  We do not follow one single reading scheme at Heather, as we feel it is important for children to experience a broad range of different text types. This will mean that we will be able to offer our children a richer and more varied reading experience.  In Donaldson Class, the children read a series of decodable reading books following the Letters and Sounds sequence of learning letter sounds to enable children to practice and consolidate the sounds learnt in class.  

Popular publishers such as Oxford Reading Tree and Rigby Stars indicate which Book Band their books fit into.  The difference between each colour band/number stage, particularly in Key Stage 1, is very gradual, so that children do not experience great difficulty moving up through to the next colour. You may find that there may be books from different stages/levels of a particular reading scheme in one colour band because of the broader nature of the Book Band System.  The books will vary in a number of ways, including layout, size, vocabulary and length, to give the children a rich diet of literature. 

Progress through the bands is not automatic and it is important to ensure that children working in the early bands demonstrate fluency as well as having a secure understanding so that they remain in control of the task and continue to be well-motivated as they move on to more challenging texts.

How you can help your child.

Do hear your child read every day?  - Little and often is more beneficial than a long session once a week.

Think about how long your child is reading for - the amount of reading time shouldn’t exceed your child’s span of attention.

Share a book, for enjoyment, with your child at bedtime.

Pick your timing carefully - it’s best not to embark on a reading session when your child is tired.

Every child is an individual - try not to compare your child’s progress with other children or with brothers and sisters

Things to Remember

You will be doing your child no favours if you rush them through books. Children just beginning their reading journey, throughout Reception and Year 1 and children who find reading tricky,  benefit from reading a book several times; this not only helps build the amount of words they can read by sight but the more stories they know, the easier they find it to write creatively.  Remember learning to read is not a race.  Children learn at different rates just as they learn to walk, dress themselves etc. at different rates.  Reading must not be treated as a competition.  If children are rushed through the books, they will not achieve the enjoyment or demonstrate the necessary understanding.  Books that they find too difficult will soon put them off reading!

Raising the Profile of Reading

In order to raise the profile of children reading out of school regularly and to reward those children who are reading often we are introducing our Golden Ticket draw.  The children whose diaries are signed by a grown up at home showing that they have read at least three times over a week, will be given a ‘golden ticket’ by their class teacher. These tickets will be then entered into a half termly class draw to win a book.  These draws will take place towards the end of a half term in one of our celebration assemblies - please see dates of the diary for further info.  

Each class also has a regular library slot where the children are able to choose from a large selection of non-fiction and fiction books.  Our library stock has recently been enhanced by a large amount of up-to-date non-fiction stock courtesy of the grant we received from Amazon.  Many thanks to Jack, Natalie, Toby and Demi, our Librarians, and their helpers who worked hard so that the books are organised correctly and put back on the right shelf!

Supporting Children reading in school

Some children find the reading journey easier than others – some children need extra support and practise in developing their reading fluency which also helps them deepen their understanding of what is read.  If you are able to come into school and listen to some children read during the afternoons, even if it is 10/15 minutes before the end of the school day, then please write a note in your child’s diary saying when you are available to come in to support and we will contact you regarding the necessary checks and paperwork.     

We hope that your child will enjoy our wider range of reading opportunities

Yours sincerely

Maxine Michalowski
Home Readers at Heather
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